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BOARD OF HEALTH
Topsfield Town Hall
8 West Common Street, Topsfield, MA 01983
**VIDEO/TELE CONFERENCE***

July 29, 2020
6:30 PM

Board Members present: Chairperson Sheryl Knutsen RN and Board Members Larry Fixler RPh, Mark Rizza and
William Hunt Esq. Board Member Anthony Alley was not in attendance. Health Agent Wendy Hansbury and
Recording Secretary Susan Winslow were in attendance. Selectman A. Richard Gandt was also in attendance.

COMMONLY USED ABBREVIATIONS:
ADA: Americans with Disabilities Act

BOH: Board of Health MAVEN: Massachusetts Virtual Epidemiology Network

BOS: Board of Selectmen MDEP: Massachusetts Department of Environmental
Protection

CDC: Center for Disease Control MEMA: Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency

CEU: Continuing Education Unit MRC: Medical Reserve Corps

CEMP: Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan
COIN: Community Outreach Information Network

DPH: Department of Public Health NEMMC: Northeast Massachusetts Mosquito Control
EEE: Eastern Equine Encephalitis

EDS: Emergency Dispensing Site PHEP: Public Health Emergency Preparedness
ESHWT: Estimated Seasonal High Water Table POD: Point Of Dispensing

EP: Emergency Preparedness RN: Registered Nurse

FDA: Food & Drug Administration RS: Registered Sanitarian

HHS: Health and Human Services SAS: Soil Absorption System

HMCC: Health & Medical Coordinating Coalition TBOH: Topsfield Board of Health

LSAC: Local State Advisory Committee TRMRC: Topsfield Regional Medical Reserve Corps
MDPH Mass. Dept. of Public Health VNA: Visiting Nurse Association

WNV: West Nile Virus

CALL TO ORDER
Chairperson Sheryl Knutsen called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L.
c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’'s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitation on the number of people that may
gather in one place, this meeting of the Topsfield Board of Health will be conducted via remote participation to the
greatest extent possible. Specific information and the general guidelines for remote participation by members of the
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public and/or parties with a right and/or requirement to attend this meeting can be found on the Topsfield Town
Website, at https://www.topsfield-ma.gov/. For this meeting, members of the public who wish to listen to the meeting,
may do so in the following manner: join the ZOOM audio-video conference call (see information below). No in-person
attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can
adequately access the proceedings in real time, via technological means. In the event that we are unable to do so,
despite best efforts, we will post on the Topsfield Board of Health website an audio or video recording, transcript, or
other comprehensive record of proceedings as soon as possible after the meeting.

Topsfield Town is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83057537045?pwd=ckRTNkZkeEd2cOFMc250SmJITDEQUT09

Meeting ID: 830 5753 7045
Password: 899367

+1 929 205 6099 US (New York)

PUBLIC HEARING TO BE CONTINUED The Public Hearing on R: 1-2 Supplemental Regulations to 310 CMR
15.00 The State Environmental Code duly advertised in the January 16, 2020 and January 23, 2020 and opened at
the February 19, 2020 Board of Health Meeting will be continued per Section 17 of Ch.53 of the Acts of 2020 to the
first hearing date following the termination of the state of emergency or to a date otherwise prescribed by law.

MEETING MINUTES
June 17, 2020

VOTE: Mr. Rizza made a motion to approve the June 17, 2020 Meeting Minutes as written. Seconded by Mr. Fixler.
Chairperson Knutsen called for a roll-call vote:

Knutsen — yes

Rizza - yes

Fixler — yes

Hunt - abstain (was not a Member of the BoH at June 17, 2020 Meeting)

The motion passed in a vote of 3-0-1.

OLD BUSINESS
COVID-19

Chairperson Sheryl Knutsen gave the Board an update on multiple COVID Command Center Conference Calls she
has participated in since the June 17, 2020 Board of Health Meeting. Chair Knutsen read the following information
into the record:


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83057537045?pwd=ckRTNkZkeEd2c0FMc250SmJlTDE0UT09
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For 7/29/20 TBOH meeting Weekly Conference calls between MDPH and LPH:

There have been 12 conference calls between MDPH and LPH since our last Topsfield BOH meeting. The following
is a summary of my notes from these calls.

6/19 Today is Juneteenth which commemorates the day black Texans received the news that they were free, more
than 2 years after the Emancipation Proclamation. According to a growing list of state and local governments  racism
is a Public Health crisis. MA Reopening Phase II, Step 2 will begin on 6/22 when restaurant indoor dining and
personal care services will reopen. MDPH will continue to provide funding for the use of interpreter services for
COVID-19 follow-up for another year. The Contact Tracing Collaborative will continue to support LBOHs if requested,
but will work more closely with them on broad-based messaging. A caller pointed out that contact tracing is not new
to LPH - we do it on a daily basis for all communicable diseases and have always done so. Regarding lodging and
restaurants, questions were answered about entertainment, breweries, food trucks, vending machines, cleaning,
ventilation, number of people at a table and Plexiglas barriers. Dr. Katie Brown answered questions about close
contacts, isolation and quarantine. The Dept. of Labor Standards answered questions about outdoor concerts,
guidance for reopening of Town Halls and houses of worship, pools and camps. A caller expressed frustration that
LBOH:s are receiving large amounts of new guidance on a Friday that is to be implemented on Monday.

6/23 An MDPH COVID-19 Health Equity Advisory Group published its recommendations on June 19, 2020:
https.://www.mass.gov/doc/health-equity-advisory-group-recommendations/download . Phase Il Step 2 of Reopening
Massachusetts began yesterday and a large amount of new guidance was released for restaurants, close-contact
personal services, and many other industries and sectors. Local health agents are feeling increasingly stressed and
frustrated about contact tracing, enforcement of reopening orders, and associated threats from the public. MDPH
can link LPH staff to Employee Assistance Programs. In response to the recent civil rights demonstrations, over
30,000 people were tested for COVID at 2 test sites, and approximately 2% tested positive. State officials recognized
local public health for their work. Massachusetts is making great strides in data metrics. Many questions were
answered to clarify guidance about breweries and food trucks, and restaurant seating to maintain social distancing.
Offices can now have 50% capacity but telecommuting is encouraged. Federal employees such as postal workers
are exempt from the Governor’s orders, (e.g. facial coverings); refer complaints to OSHA. The CDC added
congestion & runny nose to a list of COVID symptoms, sparking concerns about isolation & quarantine in day care
facilities.

6/26 DESE released initial fall school reopening guidance yesterday. Key components are health & safety
requirements and plans to address 3 possible learning models. Key strategies include face coverings, social
distancing of 3-6 feet, hand washing/sanitizing, and staying home when sick. Additional guidance will be released in
July. LBOHs should be working with schools to assist them to develop the best possible plan for their community.
Testing is more widely available; information about locations and health insurance is posted on a web portal. LTCFs
have received funding for testing so the National Guard is no longer involved; the emphasis is now on testing staff,
which was the primary way the virus was getting into the facilities. The CTC is working more closely with local public
health nurses, and on improving the interface with MAVEN. MDPH is considering looking at regional metrics that
might indicate a need to reverse reopening policies. Out-of-state visitors (not MA residents who are returning
vacationers) need to self-quarantine for 14 days. Municipal Boards are encouraged to meet remotely with Zoom
access for the general public to assure compliance with the Open Meeting Law. Questions were answered about
camps, pools, yard sales and outdoor classes.

6/30 At the Governor’s press conference today, Executive Office of Health and Human Services Secretary Marylou
Sudders acknowledged the critical contribution of local public health to the COVID-19 response in the
Commonwealth, and recognized how essential this work has been to the decline of COVID-19 in Massachusetts. A
letter was sent through the Mass Municipal Association to local town administrators, regarding the importance of
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continued vigilance of everyone & importance of following health & safety guidance, supporting local health
departments, and emphasizing that large gatherings are not allowed. The Governor announced an updated travel
advisory — an edit to the previous 14-day quarantine advisory (not an order). All travelers arriving to Massachusetts —
including Massachusetts residents returning home — are instructed to self-quarantine for 14 days, except that,
beginning July 1, 2020, travelers from Rhode Island, Connecticut, Vermont, New Hampshire, Maine, New York, and
New Jersey arriving in Massachusetts as well as federal workers are exempt from this directive and need not self-
quarantine for 14 days. Many questions were answered about the newly released school reopening guidance, most
of which are to be answered by upcoming guidance. DLS answered questions about retail businesses. Reusable
grocery bags are still not allowed but LHDs are receiving pressure from grocery stores.

7/2 MA Reopening Phase Ill will start on Monday, July 6th, details to be released on the Governor’s noon press
conference will include occupancy moving from 40 to 50%; Group sizes moving to 25 people indoors and 100 people
outdoors; expansion of fitness center activities. MDPH urged caution and reminded us that it is about data not dates.
Comprehensive summer school guidance, which is aligned with camp guidance, was sent to K-12 schools. There are
concerns about needing a separate room to isolate suspect COVID students. All municipal fireworks are illegal and
have been cancelled. A survey has been sent and focus groups held seeking feedback for how to improve MAVEN.

7/7T Today'’s call focused on walking through the Phase Ill, Step 1 guidance, which began yesterday. The number of
steps in Phase Il is not yet known. Phase IV will not occur until a therapeutic or vaccine is available. Overnight
camps are scheduled for Phase 1V and not until summer 2021. EOEEA reviewed the sports guidance. Sports are
categorized into Lower, Moderate and Higher risk according to closeness of contact, and Levels of Play, from
Individual to Tournaments. Separate guidance will be released regarding school sports. Qutdoor theaters, indoor
movie theaters and live entertainment are now permitted with limitations. Bars and street parties are not allowed.
Regarding testing, people are advised to talk with their health care provider (to see if testing is advised) and with their
health insurance company to see if they will cover the cost.

7/10 A “Stop the Spread Testing initiative” was announced. This is a data-driven effort to reduce the prevalence of
COVID-19 in communities that are above the state average in total cases and positive test rate. It is being launched
in 8 municipalities. Residents of these communities are urged to take advantage of the availability of these new
testing sites, even if they are asymptomatic. These sites are open to all residents of the Commonwealth.
Residents may visit mass.gov/stopthespread to find testing locations. Many of these sites require appointments in
advance. This testing will continue through August 14th. There have been many questions about high school
graduations which have been postponed and are allowable within gathering space parameters. The CTC has
reduced their staffing numbers and implemented a team of local health liaisons. A new Governor’s order will allow
people to use reusable bags for shopping. The EOEEA provided a detailed walk-through of Phase Ill Step 1 sports
and recreation changes. DLS clarified that no festivals or fairs are allowed; anything intended to gather more than
100 people is not allowed.

7/14 Municipalities have submitted many questions about the lifting of the reusable bag ban, as it relates to
approximately 140 local plastic bag bans. The state has allowed reusable bags to be used again. Some communities
have decided to extend their ordinances. LBOHs were advised to talk to the leadership in their communities
regarding what that might mean. A new workplace safety compliance website was announced on Monday for the
public to report workplaces that people believe are not in compliance. DLS announced that it gives support to
LBOHs regarding consultation around clusters at a specific business and to approve their COVID plans in advance,
including high risk businesses such as dentists. DPH has new federal COVID-19 resources that can be used to
enhance MAVEN and is extending the survey deadline in order to get feedback about the overall impressions of
current MAVEN utility to our work, challenges we may be encountering, and recommendations for improved
functionality to enhance the user experience and ensure data quality. The FDA has warned consumers about
blindness and death connected to illegal additives in hand sanitizers. Some in LPH want to know who is making
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decisions regarding the reopening guidance. Questions were answered regarding the wearing of masks in school,
gyms and youth sports.

7/17 LBOHs are encouraged to reach out to the Department of Labor Standards for consultation, especially in high-
risk businesses or businesses having clusters of COVID cases, in order to prevent or minimize clusters. There were
many questions about schools reopening, including social distancing in classrooms and buses, start/stop protocols,
how long to keep contact tracing logs, communication between LPH nurses and school nurses, and worries about
LPH being overwhelmed. An update to standards for Recreational Camps for Children will allow campers to access
community playgrounds, beaches and pools, starting on July 20th. LPH is starting to plan for fall flu clinics and
request support for how to implement drive-through clinics. MDPH is concerned about making as many people as
possible be immunized against the flu, and is worried about the overlap of COVID and flu. They will have an update
next week. There are national concerns about delays in receiving test results, but in MA the majority of tests are
being turned around in 48 hours.

7/21 There is a proposed emergency public health regulation requiring face coverings to be worn at all times in
public where a person cannot social distance. This would be 105 CMR 316, and would adopt the requirements of
COVID-19 Order No. 31 issued by the Governor on May 1st. A public hearing will be held on July 24th. The CDC
published interim guidance on safe delivery of flu vaccinations which included use of alternate vaccination sites, use
of social distancing markers, providing unidirectional flow directions and creating appointment groupings. The
Academic Public Health Volunteer Corps, a collaboration of 12 colleges/universities, the MHOA and the MPHA, is still
available to assist LBOHs with a wide range of projects. DLS has been working with national business corporations
to achieve compliance with COVID rules. Businesses that are requested (not required) to keep a log of customers,
for contact tracing purposes, may discard that information after 3 weeks. Questions have arisen about persistence of
immunity, people being reinfected, and the interpretation of antigen tests. The CDC has revised its guidance: “If a
positive [PCR] test occurs more than 3 months after a person’s symptom onset, clinicians and public health
authorities should consider the possibility of reinfection. Until we have more information, the determination of whether
a patient with a positive test in these situations is contagious to others should be made on a case-by-case basis.”
Also, MDPH is no longer using serology testing in Isolation & Quarantine recommendation. There is an algorithm in
MAVEN, “COVID-19 PCR and Antibody Testing Public Health Response Recommendations — ver 3.0, June 1, 2020”
which is “based on what is known currently about the diagnostic utility of PCR or antigen testing (for presence of
virus) and the large amount of uncertainty about the quality of any individual serologic test type and the unknown
timing of COVID antibody development or duration... This guidance will change as we learn more about antibody
responses to COVID. Currently, it is not known how antibody test results correlate with immunity to COVID.” The
(PCR) test turnaround times in MA average 2.2 days. There are now many test sites where asymptomatic close
contacts can be tested. They are listed on an interactive COVID-19 Test Site Locator, hosted by MEMA. These sites
should not be telling people to call LBOHSs for their test results.

7/24 The MA Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) released new guidance about
Transportation and Facilities & Operations. DESE has no specific guidance for Regional School Districts. LBOHSs are
worried about being overwhelmed by the follow up required for COVID clusters in schools. MDPH advised creating
rosters of clusters within MAVEN. The CTC reminded us they are available to help with follow up at the direction of
the LBOH. Day Care providers have been advised to call the LBOH when a child tests positive to assure there is
good communication between LBOHs and day cares within their jurisdiction. MDPH will be following new CDC
guidance for when a COVID positive (symptomatic or asymptomatic) person can come out of isolation.

7/28 If people receive unsolicited packets of seeds in the mail, they are advised to not open them and call the MA
Dept. of Agricultural Resources (MDAR). The Governor announced an expansion of the “Stop the Spread” initiative,
which provides free COVID-19 testing in targeted communities across the Commonwealth. This expansion includes
new testing sites in eight more cities/towns, bringing the total number of communities served to 16. No doctor’s
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referral required, and there is no charge and no health insurance needed; some sites require an appointment. Visit
www.mass.gov/stopthespread to find testing locations, which will be available through August 14. There are
concerns about new antigen testing machines you can buy for $250. Antigen testing in general is less sensitive and
less specific than PCR testing, so MDPH is changing guidance to discourage antigen testing & recommend PCR
testing.  On July 24th the Governor issued COVID-19 Order No. 45 Instituting a mandatory 14-day quarantine
requirement for travelers arriving in Massachusetts. Effective August 1st all travelers entering the Commonwealth,
including both out of state residents and Massachusetts residents returning home, including students returning to
campuses for the fall semester, must fill out an on-line “Massachusetts Travel Form”
https.://www.mass.gov/forms/massachusetts-travel-form and quarantine for 14 days unless they are coming from a
COVID-19 lower risk state or they can produce a negative COVID-19 test result administered no more than 72 hours
prior to arriving in Massachusetts, or they are included in one of the other, limited exemptions. Information collected
will be shared with LHDs (but not with the public) so that LHDs have visibility on people who will be traveling to their
communities. A provision allows LHDs to issue fines, (in response to complaints) to people who are violating
quarantine. The way this order can be enforced is through M.G.L. chapter 277, section 70C. A health agent
expressed concern that DESE guidance for students is contrary to DPH guidance. Another health agent questioned if
LPH is even involved in the conversations about decisions, [given the lack of visibility of MDPH Commissioner
Monica Bharel, who has not been seen at the Governor’s press conferences in a while].

1. Racism Is a Public Health Crisis, Say Cities and Counties, STATELINE ARTICLE June 15, 2020, By: Christine
Vestal https://www.pewtrusts.org/en/research-and-analysis/blogs/stateline/2020/06/15/racism-is-a-public-health-
crisis-say-cities-and-counties accessed July 27, 2020.

Board Members thanked Ms. Knutsen for the excellent record and for all the time she has volunteered to participate
in these conference calls.

The Board discussed management issues related to the Massachusetts Travel Form and instituting the $500 fines for
non-compliance.

Health Agent Wendy Hansbury gave an update on other COVID related activities:

Local public schools planning to open September 16, 2020.
Private schools — no information available as of this meeting.

Local wedding venues are expressing concern with the Governor’s restrictions on gatherings — brides are taking their
business over the border into New Hampshire where there are fewer restrictions.

In response to a question from Mr. Fixler about venues, Ms. Hansbury explained that weddings are allowed under a
tent, but current restrictions do not allow for an open bar or dancing.

Ms. Hansbury worked with Town officials to ensure appropriate PPE supplies for the Town Meeting and Elections
and both went smoothly.

As of July 29, 2020, there have been 116 cases of COVID-19 in Topsfield.
As of July 29, 2020, there are currently 0 active cases and 0 people in isolation in Topsfield.

Masconomet Health Care Center passed the State’s COVID-19 rating system and is now allowing visitors. PPE use
is in effect and staff and residents are tested regularly for COVID-19.
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Ms. Hansbury and Ms. Knutsen will conduct a walk-through local schools with school officials prior to opening to
review potential challenges related to social distancing.

After much consideration, the Essex County Agricultural Society has decided to cancel the 2020 Topsfield Fair. Ms.
Knutsen commended Wendy Hansbury for starting the communication process early with the key stakeholders of the
Fair, so communication had already been established before this difficult decision was made.

NEW BUSINESS

Welcome William Hunt Esq.

Chairperson Sheryl Knutsen, Health Agent Wendy Hansbury and Board Members welcomed William Hunt back to
the Board of Health and thanked him for volunteering.

Authorized Signatories

Ms. Hansbury explained that this Vote is required by the Town to establish the primary and secondary signatories for
the Board of Health Payroll and Bill Warrants.

VOTE: Mr. Fixler made a motion that Sheryl Knutsen and Mark Rizza would be named signatories for the Board of
Health. Mr. Hunt seconded the motion. Chair Knutsen called for a roll call vote:

Knutsen - yes
Rizza - yes
Hunt - yes
Fixler — yes

VOTE: Mr. Hunt made a motion to amend the original motion to clarify that the vote was to name the Primary and
Secondary signatories for the Board of Health Payroll and Vendor Warrants. Mr. Fixler seconded the motion. Chair
Knutsen called for a roll call vote:

Knutsen — yes
Rizza - yes
Hunt - yes
Fixler — yes
The motion to amend the original motion passed in a vote of 4-0.

VOTE: Mr. Fixler made a motion to accept the Motion as amended to name Sheryl Knutsen as the Primary Signatory
for the Topsfield Board of Health for the purpose of signing Payroll and Vendor Warrants. Seconded by Mr. Hunt.
Chair Knutsen called for a roll call vote:

Knutsen — yes
Rizza - yes
Hunt - yes

Fixler — yes
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The Motion carried in a vote of 4-0.

VOTE: Mr. Fixler made a motion to accept the Motion as amended to name Mark Rizza as the Secondary Signatory
for the Topsfield Board of Health for the purposes of signing Payroll and Vendor Warrants. Seconded by Mr. Hunt.
Chair Knutsen called for a roll call vote:

Knutsen - yes
Rizza - yes
Hunt - yes
Fixler - yes.
The Motion carried in a vote of 4-0.

Ms. Winslow will send the paperwork to Ms. Knutsen and Mr. Rizza for their signatures before submitting the signed
original to the Town Accountant’s Office.

FY 21 Budget
Ms. Hansbury reviewed the FY21 Budget for the Board of Health, including:

There is no funding for the Minutes Secretary for FY21. Ms. Winslow has agreed to continue to do the Meeting
Minutes for the Board of Health for compensatory time instead of payment.

Flu Vaccine Reimbursement - the Town will fund the purchase of flu vaccine from VNA Care for the 2020 Flu
Vaccine Clinics. Ms. Hansbury noted that the Board of Health partners with Commonwealth Medicine to submit Flu
Vaccine Rosters for reimbursement from Medicare and Private Insurance companies. All reimbursement goes
directly into the Town’s General Fund which offsets the cost of the purchase of flu vaccine.

VNA Care

Ms. Hansbury reported that VNA Care Nurse Joan Fitzpatrick has done an excellent job with COVID-19 follow up and
contact tracing for the Town.

Complaints

Chairperson Knutsen followed up on a complaint received during Ms. Hansbury’s vacation related to Fei Fei L
Massage at 461 Boston Street. Massage Spas are under state, not local jurisdiction, so Ms. Knutsen gave the
complainant contact information for the Massachusetts Department of Public Health.

CORRESPONDENCE

o Topsfield Landfill Monitoring Report — Ms. Hansbury has worked with Park and Cemetery Superintendent
Steve Shepard to facilitate the oversight of the Pye Brook Landfill from the Park and Cemetery Department
to the Board of Health. Ms. Hansbury is already working toward replacing some of the old, non-working
flares at the landfill with vents.

e Complaint Intake Forms

o VNA Care Fourth Quarter Report

e VNA Care Non-COVID lliness Report
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o Topsfield 2019 Water Quality Report and Consumer Confidence Report Certification
o June 30, 2020 Letter from Governor Baker re: COVID-19

HEALTH AGENT REPORT
Ms. Hansbury gave the Board an update on recent activity including but not limited to:
Conducted multiple Percolation and Deep Hole Testing.
Conducted multiple inspections at septic system repairs/installations.
Camp Inspections at Miss Nancy’s at Hood Pond, Ipswich River Day Camp and Danvers Y Skills Program.
Visited local restaurants re: compliance. Many serving outdoors or doing curbside pick-up or delivery.

The Town Administrator has determined that Boards and Committees may now move forward with Variance
Requests and more complex issues via ZOOM Meetings.

Conducted routine activities such as oversight at Fairgrounds Drive-in, working with Essex County Trail
Association on upcoming Tack Sale at Fair Grounds to maintain COVID-19 compliance with Governor’'s
Emergency Order.

Participation in weekly Public Safety ZOOM meetings.
Participation in multiple weekly MDPH and school-related ZOOM meetings.

The Public Hearing on Regulations that opened in February, 2020 will remain on hold and will be reopened with
appropriate public notice at a point in the future when COVID-19 restrictions and the current State of Emergency
are no longer in effect. Mr. Hunt questioned this as related to a proposed 40-B Development on Perkins Row. Ms.
Hansbury reminded the Board that the Board of Health is charged to conduct a fair and unbiased review of any
proposed septic system design plan presented regardless of the nature of the building project and the review of the
Town'’s septic regulations is in no way related to any proposed development. Ms. Hansbury explained that former
Board Member Gerry Topping had a goal of updating all of the Board of Health Regulations before stepping down
from the Board, and as such, the Board held a duly advertised Public Hearing in February that was well attended
by local residents. The Governor's COVID-19 Emergency Order required that all public hearings be placed on hold.
This included the Public Hearing on R: 1-2 Supplemental Regulations to 310 CMR 15.00 The State Environmental
Code. The Board will return to this issue in the future, and the Public Hearing will be on hold until after the current
COVID-19 State of Emergency is over.

ADJOURN

VOTE: Mr. Fixler made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 PM. Seconded by Mr. Rizza. Chair Knutsen called for a roll-call
vote:

Knutsen — yes
Fixler — yes
Rizza - yes
Hunt - yes

The motion carried in a vote of 4-0.
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Respectfully Submitted,
Susan Winslow
Recording Secretary
ltems distributed:
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Board of Health Meeting Minutes of June 17, 2020

Synopsis of LPH COVID Command Center Conference Calls
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Complaint Intake Forms

VNA Care Fourth Quarter Report

VNA Care Non-COVID lliness Report

Board of Health FY21 Budget Report

Town of Topsfield 2019 Water Quality Report and Consumer Confidence Report Certification
June 30, 2020 Letter from Governor Baker re:COVID-19
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These Meeting Minutes were APPROVED at the August 19, 2020 Board of Health Meeting.



